The regular meeting was held today with all members and their attorney present.

It was decided that Mrs. Clare Raley would be continued as assistant clerk with the Commissioners paying her \$50.00 per mo, the clerk paying her \$50.00 per mo and Civil Defense paying \$25.00 per mo, until July 1st when the Civil Defense will pay her \$50.00 per mo. Her appointment became effective March 1, 1953, and she will work part time for Civil Defense in the afternoons.

Civel Defense took up its abode in the New County Office Bldg authorization was granted Mr. M.C. Thompson, Jr., to purchase

1- 16 mm projector, with sound tract and films and to have electricity installed in the C. D. stations at Leonardtown, Avenue and Mechanicsville. Phone to be extension in SRC garage

Messrs. H. A. Sward and G. A. Owens came in. They represent Explosives Inc., located between the 3 Notch Rd and New Freedom Rd. Mr. Sward is senior member of the firm which is purely non-geovernment, they expect to pay tax setc. The plant is a munitions factory and employs 80% women. Details were given as to training, rate of pay, sickness leave etc., They anticipate employing about 1,000 to 1500 local people when they are in full operation.

Check #6226 1st Nat Bank, CGF#1 \$50,000.00 advance to Treas, J. Frank Bailey on 1952-53 budget

Salary for Justices of the Peace discussed \$300.00 Clarence Dodge, Pex. Park,Md. 200.00 Harry Davis, Mech.Md. 100.00 Geo. Quade Bushwood,Md.

Board will consider Mr. Hurry's salary at next meeting. He was away part of Jan and all of Feb.

New Health Bldg-Board decided to take out insurance to the amount of \$90.000.00 to be divided among agents in the County

Srgt. Coombs, USAF requested bills in riplicate monthly for heat and rent of office space. He will also pay his telephone bill.

Board adjourned at 3;30 pm

approved

d Jermand Solvey president

C.B.Thwaley, Half Pone Pt., Hollywood, Md., requested transporation to St. John's- bus would have to come 1.3 mile beyond present stop. He was advised it would be impossible to make this extension this year.

Bill for W.L.Bowman, surveyor for proposed Chaptico wharf to be paid and amount deducted from SRC allotment in April